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Brisbane Valley Anglers Fishstocking Association (BVAFA) fully supports the submission made by 
Sunfish Queensland of the 18th March  2016. 

As a fishstocking association, our stocking activities are confined to fresh water  impoundments. 
These comments apply to freshwater recreational fishing. 

Funding for Fishstocking. In Queensland, the only form of fishing permit for recreational fishers is 
the Stocked Impoundment Permit (SIP), which is required to fish thirty two (32) Dams or 
Impoundments. We submit that all stocked impoundments be covered by the SIP scheme where 
stocking is approved and carried out under the fisheries act. Funds allocation from the SIP scheme 
for the 2014/2015 year for stocking was $835 000 out of a total of one million dollars. 

Pest Fish. Invasive pest species such as European Carp and Tilapia are rapidly increasing their range 
and are a threat to Australian Native Fish, as well as to water quality. As many species of Australian 
Native fish spawn in fresh or brackish water, control of these pest fish is vital. We need only to look 
at the devastation caused by European carp in the Murray/Darling to recognise the urgency of this 
situation. 

Consistency of Legislation. In Queensland it is illegal to have in your possession or to sell Tilapia. 
However, if the tilapia was bought in New South Wales and imported into Queensland, it can then 
be sold legally in Queensland. 

Commercial Fishing in Fresh Water. In Queensland, the Fresh Water Recreational  Fishery is unique, 
in that, except for a few historical eel  fishing permits, there is no commercial fishing in fresh water. 
We submit that there should be No commercial fishing in fresh water, and that this should be 
written into the legislation. 
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